Governing Links
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As we are about to take a rest and spend time with our families to celebrate
Christmas, the Governors at Our Lady School would like to take this opportunity auvelition
to share with you what’s been happening with the Governing Body since o

September. We hope you enjoy reading this newsletter, please feel free to Lite iy Chist

engage and feedback to us via our email governors@ourladys.herts.sch.uk

All of us would like to wish you and your families a wonderful Christmas and we
look forward to seeing you in the New Year.

Positive feedback

At the end of a successful year, the Governors would like to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of Mrs Nicholson
and all staff. The progress the school has made within the past calendar year has been seen first-hand through our frequent
school visits and the children are thriving. Despite the fact that this is not reflected in the league tables yet, in 2019 we
were measured against an unreliable baseline from KS1 data from years ago, we are sure that next year and the year after
we will see the trend move upward in line with more accurate baseline data.

We have also had a number of external visitors to the school reporting on all aspects of school life, the quality of teaching
and pupil development. Their reports, which Mrs Nicholson has referred to in her newsletters throughout the year, have
without exception validated the current, accurate judgements around data and the school continues to shine in every visit.

Notable comments include:

“Attainment and progress across the school is high. The school has created a supportive, inclusive environment where all
staff and pupils show determination to move forward. The leadership creates a relentless drive for improvement and
ultimate success.”

“Early Years Foundation Stage data represents a strong profile with improved attainment levels on 2018 data — 83% of
children reach a good level of development and this is above national and Herts averages. The phonics screening check
scores for pupils at end of year 1 are high (90%) and are also above Herts and national averages”

In looking at the work of our pupils, the progress achieved for most is good, however the data does not look strong due to
the inaccurate high standards recorded at the end of KS1 four years ago. Please be assured that the entire Governing Body
closely scrutinise al progress reports and data and welcome qualified external visitors at any time to do the same.



“To inspire all to achieve their best every day”

The Mission Statement of Our Ladys School Governing Body

SEND at Our Lady’s School

On December 9" the school welcomed parents to learn more about the schools approach in supporting
those with special educational needs. Also in attendance were representatives from ANGELS - a local
support group for families of children with Autistic Spectrum Disorder and/or ADHD.

The evening received great feedback from the attendees and the staff and governors will continue to
look at future opportunities to share this information with the parent body for the benefit of all our
families. If anyone has any individual questions please contact Mrs Marinho as our SENCO or Tony Gorton
as our link governor to SEND.

We were also pleased to welcome Lesley Casey to the SEN team with her many years of experience.




